DRINKING WATER NOTICE

Monitoring requirements not met for Tuscarawas Village

We are required to monitor your drinking water for specific contaminants on a regular basis.
Results of regular monitoring are an indicator of whether or not our drinking water meets
health standards. During the June 1 — September 30, 2022, time period we did not monitor for
the lead and copper and therefore cannot be sure of the quality of our drinking water during
that time. Five samples were collected according to the original monitoring schedule mailed to
the village by Ohio EPA in January of 2022. The Village of Tuscarawas failed to receive the
revised monitoring schedule that included the additional five samples.

What Should | Do?

This notice is to inform you that Tuscarawas Village did not monitor and report results for the
presence of lead and copper in the public drinking water system during the June 1 — September
30, 2022, time period, as required by the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency. You do not
need to take any actions in response to this notice.

What Is Being Done?

Upon being notified of this violation, the water supply was required to resume sampling for
lead and copper every six months until it is determined by Ohio EPA that the system can return
to annual sampling. The water supplier will take steps to ensure that adequate monitoring will
be performed in the future.

Additional information may be obtained by contacting Tuscarawas Village at:
Contact Person: John M Heil.

Phone Number: (740) 922-4189.
Village Hall Address: 522 E Cherry Street.

Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may not have
received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools and businesses). You can
do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or mail.
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